CITY NEWSLETTER



Hippity-Hoppity Easter's on its Way West Bountiful City Easter Egg Scramble is Back

The Youth Council will host this year's scramble at the City Park on <u>Saturday April 16, 2022</u> beginning at 9:00am. Groups will be separated by age (up to 12). Bring the Kids and the Grandkids for a fun time!



Please be on the look out for upcoming announcements from West Bountiful City & Weber Basin Water Conservancy District for water restrictions for the 2022 season. While not finalized, property owners should plan for restrictions to include:

- Delayed charging of the secondary irrigation/agricultural system to mid-May.
- No installation of new landscapes.
- One day a week watering of lawns and gardens.
- 20 minutes pop-up sprays, 40-minutes rotors
- One day a week hand watering of established trees and shrubs.
- No hosing down sidewalks or driveways.
- Agricultural contracts will be reduced by 40%.
- Wholesale and retail secondary irrigation contracts will be reduced by 60%.
- Wholesale culinary contracts will be reduced by 10%, additional reductions proportional to the volume of culinary water used for outdoor irrigation.
- Early shutoff of secondary irrigation/agricultural system in mid-September.

The city is currently working on plans for how it will significantly reduce water usage at city-owned properties throughout town, including City Hall, Lakeside Golf, and parks.







Community Highlights

- 600 W (Pages to Porter) Water Line and Road Build: This spring the city will begin replacing 4,550ft of water line in 600 W, and this will be followed by rebuilding the full road for this half-mile stretch. Also included in the project, the Onion Parkway trail will be connected to 600 W. Once construction begins, please avoid the area when possible. The 4th of July Parade will resume on its traditional route despite the construction.
- Public Works Facility 1200 N: Earth work is starting now on the new \$5.5 million public works facility. Utility and site work will continue through the spring, with the main building beginning towards the end of August. Residents along 1200 N will see additional traffic from construction activities.



WBC Annual Water Quality Report. Our commitment is, and always will be, to provide to you a safe and dependable supply of drinking water. The testing of our culinary water quality meets and exceeds the state and federal guidelines. If you would like a copy of the report you may pick it up at City Hall or view it on our website. WBCity.org



Accessory Dwelling Unit (ADU, Mother-in-law apartments, etc.)

Requirement Highlights:

- ADU must be within/physically attached to primary dwelling;
- Only 1 ADU allowed per lot;
- The owner of the property must live in one of the units;
- An ADU agreement must be recorded on the property;
- An application with the city is required;

To see the full requirements go to WBCity.org, City Code, chapter 17.82 or call 801-292-4486 with questions.



2022 Lakeside Junior Golf Lessons \$70.00 Per Session

Lessons Include:
4 days of Swing/Chip/Putt Fundamentals
Lakeside Jr. Golf Hat and Jr. Royalty Card
to all participants.

Sign Ups Begin April 1st \$70.00 Per Session

WWW.LAKESIDEGOLFCOURSE.COM/LEAGUES

Lessons will be taught on the following days:

First Session - June 6th - 9th

Second Session – June 13th – 16th I

Third Session – June 20th – 23rd!

Class times are: 8:00am - 8:55am

9:00am - 9:55am i

10:00am - 10:55am |





As many of you know the Arts Council is back to hosting face to face concerts the 2nd Friday of the month at City Hall on 550 North 800 West. We hope you will **join us for our April 8 concert featuring Violinist Alexis Proksch**, Cellist Jessica Ericksen and Pianist Mary Jefferson.

Alexis and Mary both began their musical journey to excellence at an early age and now both perform, accompany, and teach in their own studios.

Of her musical journey, Alexis said, "I first heard the violin at age 7 at a church meeting and was immediately compelled to have it as part of my life." Thanks to her grandparents, a violin and lessons followed. By age 11, she was selected to be one of 4 competitors accepted to perform as soloist with an orchestra. Later, Alexis studied with a professor at Indiana University's renowned Jacob School of Music where practicing 8-10 hours a day put her on the path of musical excellence as a performer and teacher today. Concertgoers will be moved and inspired by an emotional, rich performance, quickly noting she connects deeply to her violin and the music.

Mary told us she began playing the piano at age 4 with her Mother as her teacher. The audience will be amazed when they hear her play, noting that her performance is "exciting," "clean," "beautiful, and melodic." After undergoing 2 hand surgeries in high school to fix a torn tendon, Mary said, "I realized, during recovery, how much I missed playing the piano and this led me to get a Bachelors of Music in piano performance." Mary has competed and received various awards within the National Federation of Music Teachers, the Music Teacher's National Association, Summer Arts, and was a University of Utah piano departmental scholarship recipient for four years. She has performed piano concertos with two different orchestras and can often be found soloing, playing at weddings, teaching and accompanying others, as she will do for Alexis in our April concert.

Alexis said she and Mary would be joined by a couple of her brothers and by her sister, Cellist Jessica Ericksen, whose musical journey also began at a young age. It was at age 4 when she fell in love with the cello and then she said, "I have been in love with the cello ever since." Jessica studied at Nevada school of the arts, Indianapolis Jacob's school of Music, The Gifted Music School, and Utah Valley University. She began teaching the cello at age 14 and continues her teaching at her studio today.

"Those who attend this concert will be treated to a range instruments, musical genres, and styles. It will be a musical trip around the world performed by musicians extraordinaire!" said Dianne Smith of the Arts Council.

The Friday May 13 concert will be our "Young Artist Grandchildren Showcase" and will also feature a special select choir from West Bountiful Elementary. Mark your calendars and join us for what will be an upbeat fun time celebrating the developing young artists from our community.

You can find a link to view our past concerts by visiting wbcity.org then clicking on Community, Arts Council, See Past Events Online.

YOUTH COUNCIL APPLICATIONS

Youth Council applications will be accepted until May 13 for the 2022-2023 term. Applications are open to youth entering 8th to 12th grades and can be downloaded from the city website or picked up at city hall. This is a great opportunity to join this fun group, participate in community services, and learn about city government.



West Bountiful City 550 N 800 W West Bountiful UT 84087 PRSRT STD
U.S. POSTAGE PAID
Bountiful
UTAH
Permit 1011

POSTAL CUSTOMER

West Bountiful, UT 84087



Citizens Police Academy

Have you ever found yourself wondering why the Police Department chose a course of action? Or maybe you've been curious about what it's like to be a Police Officer. The West Bountiful Police Department, along with 15 other agencies, participates in the Davis County Citizens Police Academy. As a citizen of West Bountiful, you have an opportunity to participate.

The goal of the Citizens Police Academy (CPA) is to provide education about the structure and activities of their Police Departments, First Responders, and the Justice System in Davis County, Utah. As a result, the community members and broader law enforcement can develop a relationship of understanding and trust to enable the success of the community as partners who work together for a common goal of safety and security for all.

The CPA is a series of both classroom and exciting hands-on classes designed to give residents a behind the scenes look at what really happens in the community they live in and are taught by the experts who do the job every day. We operate on the premise that informed and educated citizens will be more productive in their own communities. Additionally, the program highlights the importance of a citizen's participation in public safety, helping our communities remain free from the fear of crime.

This 16-week course meets once a week, in the evening, for a three-hour class. Although it sounds like a large time commitment, by the end of the class the students are always disappointed to see it come to an end.

The current class is already underway; however, they offer a fall class beginning in August of 2022. Classes fill up quickly, so we recommend registering early. You can get more information about the program at https://daviscountycpa.org/ or contact Tricia Gallagher at 801-292-8441.



National Poison Prevention Week is March 20-26, 2022. Please take the time to inspect your home for any medicines or household products, such as detergents, cleaning products, pesticides, and fertilizers that may not be stored properly and correct the situation immediately. Always store medicines and household products up high, away and out of sight from children.